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Re:

June 8, 2000

Mr. Graham Tyrrel

3840 Woodridge Boulevard
Fairfield, Ohio 45014

Dear Mr. Tyrrel:

Bob Taft
Governor
Henry County
Glen Arbor Apartments
Construction

Storm Water

On June 1, 2000, | inspected Glen Arbor Apartments in Henry County. The purpose of my visit was to
evaluate compliance of the site with your National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES)
permit, No. OHR100593, for storm water associated with construction activity. The inspection was
conducted under the provisions of Ohio's water poliution control statutes, Ohio Revised Code (ORC)
Chapter 6111. As a result of the inspection, your site may be eligible to terminate your NPDES permit.

It appears that construction activities at the site are complete. Accordingly, a Notice of Termination
(NOT) must be filed to relieve you of the obligation to comply with this general permit. A NOT may be

filed if all of the following conditions have been met:

1. A perennial, vegetative cover (or equivalent means of permanent stabilization) has been
established over 100% of the surface area disturbed during construction. The vegetative cover

must be at a growth density of at least 70%.

2. All temporary sediment and erosion controls have been removed and properly disposed.
3. All sediment has been permanently stabilized to prevent further erosion.
4, Construction activity at the site has ceased.

It appears that your site meets the above criteria. If you feel the same is true, please file the enclosed
NOT. NOT's should be filed within 45 days of when the above criteria are met. If you have any

questions cr comments, please call me at (419)373-5011.
Sincerely, :
L
Joshua Simms

Division of Surface Water

/cs
Enclosure
pc: NWDO File

Henry County SWCD
Randolf Germann, Henry County Engineer
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